
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 26 FEBRUARY 2009
                                                                                                                                                                

IOS.19/09
WORK PROGRAMME

The Scrutiny Manager (Mrs Tibbs) presented the work programme for the Committee for 2008/09.  

In their consideration of the Work Programme Members raised the following issues:

1. The Committee had previously indicated a wish to scrutinise progress on the Movement Strategy (including a Car Parking Strategy), but to date nothing had been forthcoming.  Members felt that items such as the Historic Core Public Realm Improvements – Castle Street could impinge on the Movement Strategy and were disappointed that no progress appeared to have been made in terms of an overall strategy.

The Director of Community Services (Mr Battersby) reminded Members that a range of movement / transport related projects (including car parking) had been raised as part of the Renaissance initiative.  A great deal of preparatory work had been done, including a presentation from the County Council.

The Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder has asked him to pursue the matter and the issue was being investigated by the County Council.  Mr Battersby reported the establishment of a new Movement Group, a meeting of which would take place later that day.  He undertook to liaise with Mrs Tibbs regarding bringing the matter forward to the Committee.

2. Kingmoor – Currock Cycleway – a Member requested that the Committee receive an update regarding funding of the footbridge at the Currock end as part of the report scheduled for the Committee meeting on 9 April 2009.

3. The Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee had on 11 February 2009 (Minute CROS.30/09) agreed to the establishment of a Task and Finish Group to investigate the issue of Lease Cars.   That issue fed into the Green Travel Plan and this Committee should perhaps be part of it.

4. Bulky Waste items – what process would be put in place to monitor success?

Mr Battersby replied that a report would be submitted to Members following a six month period of operation.

The Joint Municipal Waste Management Strategy had previously been considered by the Committee in October 2007.  Mrs Tibbs asked whether Members wished to receive further information or to remove the matter from the Work Programme.

A Member indicated that he would like to receive progress once again.

Mr Battersby added that the report on Bulky Waste could be expanded to include all relevant waste issues.

RESOLVED – (1) That, subject to the following issues, the work programme be noted -

The Director of Community Services be requested to:

· liaise with the Scrutiny Manager regarding a date for the Committee to scrutinise progress on the Movement Strategy (including a Car Parking Strategy);

· update the Committee on progress in relation to the Kingmoor and Currock Cycleway;

· submit a report on relevant waste related items to the Committee in six months time.

(2) That the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee be advised that this Committee would welcome the opportunity to input into the work of the Task and Finish Group on Lease Cars.







